MISSISSIPPI STATE BOARD OF CHIROPRACTIC EXAMINERS
MINUTES OF May 25, 2017 Special Called Meeting

The Board of Chiropractic Examiners met in a telephonic meeting at the Attorney General’s Office at
550 High Street, Jackson, MS. The meeting was called to order at 11:45 a.m. by Vice Chairperson
Pernell.

Those present: Dorothey Pernell, D.C. Vice Chairperson
David Allen, D.C.
David Ritch, D.C.
Mary G. Armstrong, M. D.
Richard Walker, D.C., Executive Secretary
Wm. Jeffrey Jernigan, Board Attorney

Those absent: Kathryn Stanek D.C., Chairperson
L.A. Norville, D.C

Vice Chairperson Pernell declared a quorum at 11:48 a.m.

On motion by Dr. Allen, seconded by Dr. Ritch, the Board unanimously voted to go into a closed
determination session to consider whether it needs to go into Executive Session.

In the closed meeting, Dr. Allen motioned, with a second by Dr. Armstrong, that the board had a
reason to go into Executive Session, namely: Strategy session or negotiations with respect to
prospective litigation or issuance of an appealable order. Within the Executive Session, the Board
took the following action: On a motion by Dr. Allen, by a second by Dr. Ritch, the Board motioned
to approve the Consent Order. Motion passed unanimously.

Upon conclusion of the business for Executive session, the Board voted, upon motion made by Dr.
Allen and seconded by Dr. Armstrong to come out of Executive session. Having exited the Executive
Session, the Board resumed in open meeting by announcing the above described action.

There being no further business, Dr. Allen motioned for adjournment. Dr. Armstrong seconded.
Motion passed unanimously.

Meeting adjourned at 11:51 a.m.

Next scheduled Board meeting: July 27, 2017
Next scheduled examination: July 27, 2017

Respectfully submitted, Approved by Board
Richard W. Walker, D.C.



